
Reference: Notification of Temporary LNG Facilities - Dec 8 - Dec 23, 2010 

In accordance with 49 CFR §193.2019(b), Pacific Gas and Electric Company is 
providing notice of the temporary siting of mobile LNG facilities. 

Purpose: Emergency LNG injections will be performed for the purposes of LNG 
operator training and LNG equipment testing in preparation for Peak Shaving to 
meet core load in San Francisco for the winter of 2010/2011. 

Yuba City - LNG injection will be performed in Yuba City at the 
underground gas holder, which serves the local gas distribution system. No 
customers will depend on this supplemental supply, as the pipeline is being used 
for take away purposes only. LNG injections will occur starting on December 8th. 

San Francisco - LNG injections will be performed at two locations: San 
Francisco Gas Load Center and the Presidio. LNG will be injected into the local 
gas distribution system. These injections will be performed to prepare for site 
specific LNG operations for wintertime Peak Shaving. No customers will depend 
on this supplemental supply at this time as the injections are for site specific 
training and testing only. Injections will not be concurrent. LNG injections in San 
Francisco will occur starting on December 14th. 

Location: The injection sites are as follows: 
Redacted 

> San Francisco Gas Load Center, 
I Redacted I 

Redacted 

> Presidio, Redacted 

Leakage Control: A portable flammable gas indicator will be readily available. 
On-site personnel are trained to shut down or isolate various portions of the 
equipment and to take other applicable steps to ensure the escape of gas or 
liquid is cut off immediately, as required by the situation. 

Fire fighting equipment: 
• Dry chemical fire extinguishers (20 lb. Purple K) are placed at various 

locations in the jobsite 
• Long gauntlet cryogenic gloves and/or gauntlet leather welding gloves are 

provided. 
• Hard hat with full face shield 
• Nomex Type III Coveralls 

Methods employed to restrict public access: 
In Yuba City the system will be located within the PG&E yard, which is 

entirely surrounded with security fencing. When left unmanned the system will 
be shut down and isolated from the injection point. 
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At the San Francisco injection points, PG&E employees will be onsite at 
all times with one employee specifically responsible for ensuring the public does 
not approach the equipment. Cones and ribbon will be placed as a perimeter 
around the entire injection site. After the equipment is shut down but still on site, 
a contract security officer will be present at all times. 
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